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Boys and Girls Club of Los Angeles Harbor CDBG Funding 

 On May 28, 2019, the Board of Supervisors approved the 2019-2020 One-Year 

Action Plan (Action Plan) to receive Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and 

other funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). The 

Action Plan contains the County’s one-year plan to carry out housing and community 

development activities funded by the CDBG Program.  

The Boys and Girls Club of Los Angeles Harbor (Club), a community-based 

organization, helps at-risk youth to reach their full potential as productive, caring and 

responsible citizens. Presently the Club serves over 2,000 youth per day at 13 sites, 

making it the largest private daily service provider to at-risk youth in the entire L.A. 

Harbor/South Bay area.  

The Club's Harbor Hills Comprehensive Youth Development Programming 

Project (Project) will provide comprehensive youth development for approximately one 

hundred youth between the ages 6 to 19 at the Harbor Hills Housing Development 

through academic and college bound support; workforce, career bound development 



  

opportunities; STEM academic assistance; fine, media, recording arts instruction; daily 

recreation and athletic activities; healthy snack and meals; and transportation between 

Harbor Hills Housing Development sites and the various schools in the area. 

The Club will receive $180,750 in CDBG funds allocated to Fourth Supervisorial 

District for a portion of personnel and non-personnel costs to support the Project.  

I, THEREFORE MOVE that the Board of Supervisors serving as the 

Commissioners of the Los Angeles County Development Authority: 

1. Find that the approval of the Reimbursable Contract with the Boys and Girls Club 

of Los Angeles Harbor is not subject to the California Environmental Quality Act 

(CEQA), because the proposed activity will not have the potential for causing a 

significant effect on the environment; and 

2. Authorize the Executive Director, or her designee, to execute a Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) Reimbursable Contract with the Boys and 

Girls Club of Los Angeles Harbor, using $180,750 CDBG funds allocated to the 

Fourth Supervisorial District, to be effective following approval as to form by 

County Counsel and execution by all parties, through June 30, 2020. 

#          #          # 

JH:lo 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




